Zone Township Central School

Principal ~ Mrs. C. Anderson Secretary ~ Mrs. L. Stevens

> Tel: 519-355-3140 Fax: 519-695-2260



March Update 2023

Food Days

Thank you for your milk and Food Days' orders. All revenue generated benefits our students. This year, all profits will be used to offset the cost of year-end field trips. Please note that on days when the buses are cancelled, food days are also cancelled. A make-up date will be announced. If your child is absent on a day they ordered food, you are welcome to pick up the food item on that day. On occasion, when a student is absent, food items are placed in the fridge and given to the student the next day; but logistically, this does not always occur (child forgets to remind staff member to get their food item, child is away multiple days in a row, long weekend, etc.). We thank you for understanding and we thank you for your donation.

Milk Sales

Due to increased pricing that has been passed on to us from our wholesaler, we unfortunately will need to increase the price for milk. Effective April 1st, milk cards will be sold at \$10.00 for 9 milks. Thank you for understanding.

Popcorn Fundraiser

As teachers begin preparations and planning for year-end field trips, our school and Parent Council would like to assist in bringing down the cost for each student. Therefore, we are planning a Popcorn Fundraiser to be held from April 3rd to April 14th. More details will be shared in April.

Indoor versus Outdoor Recess

Although we understand the importance and benefits of outdoor recess for fresh air, social time, exercise, etc., there are instances where weather conditions result in the need to keep students indoors. Throughout the winter months, extreme weather and temperatures are monitored to determine the safety of allowing students outside for recess. Likewise, in the fall and spring, wet weather is monitored. Mist and light rain \rightarrow outdoor recess. Steady and heavy rain \rightarrow indoor recess. Students should dress appropriately for the weather conditions and predictions each day.

March Break

March Break is March 13-17. We hope everyone has a fantastic, well-deserved week off!

FDK Registration and Open House

Our next kindergarten registration and open house will be held on Wednesday, April 12th from 4:00-7:00 p.m. If you still need to register your child, please complete the online registration and stop in during the evening of April 12th. If you're unable to register online, we will have paper forms in the school office that you may use to register your child. If you have already registered, please join us at the open house on April 12th to meet our kindergarten team, tour the classroom, and participate in an activity. Feel free to bring a friend! If you're unable to attend on April 12th, there will be one final evening on Wednesday, May 31st, where we will be hosting a final registration and open house. Please plan to join us on that date as well!

Parent Council/School Advisory Council

Our next meeting will be held virtually on April 26th at 4:00 p.m. This will be our final official meeting of the year. Please email Colleen.Anderson@lkdsb.net if you would like an invitation to the meeting.